 REGULAR MEETING

June 8, 2020
(Social distancing and attendance limitations in place)

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on June 8, 2020. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	11
	6/8/2020
	$59,183.64

	Sewer Claims on
	11
	6/8/2020
	$13,042.95

	P&L Claims on
	11
	6/8/2020
	$23,073.82

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	11
	6/8/2020
	$1,180.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
2019 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS


Lenny Carissimo from D’Arcangelo & Co. presented the 2019 City of Sherrill financial statements to the City Commission. Overall, the financial statement review showed positive financial position, although he had to note in the financial statements a subsequent event, which noted the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic impact.

TRAFFIC TICKET DIVERSION PROGRAM AGREEMENT


With the January 2020 ticket and discovery guidelines put in place by the Governor, the Oneida County District Attorney has proposed a traffic ticket diversion program where they do not prosecute “minor” tickets and compromise with a fine that the State/County/City will share equally, as opposed to previously where the City would only get a portion of the ticket surcharge and that was on only tickets written by Sherrill  Police. Now it will share in tickets generated by State Police and Oneida County Sheriffs. A motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon to approve the Traffic Ticket Diversion Program Agreement with the County and authorized by the Mayor to execute.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
ZBA APPOINTMENT


Mayor Vineall announced that he has appointed Chris Zupan to fill the unexpired term of Ed Hitchinson, who resigned from the board after 25+ years, which expires December 31, 2022. The Mayor also noted that Chuck Stevens also resigned, and he is looking to fill his unexpired term.

Motion was made by J. Shay seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
